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Welcome back 
 
Welcome back to all of our parents and pupils, and 
welcome to all our new pupils. We also welcome 
new staff; Mrs Marshall teaching in Wrens, Miss  
Guggiari teaching in Magpies and Miss Frewer as TA 
in Wrens.  
 
All of our classes are single age classes this year. The 
Local Authority has increased the size of Year R to 45 
which is why we now have 2 teachers in Wrens. A 
small adjustment to the announced classes is that 
Mrs Lewin will now be working in Swallows (Y2) not 
in Wrens as previously indicated. 

Emergency contact sheets 
 
Your child will bring home a sheet this week, which 
details all of the emergency contact information that 
we have. Please read through thoroughly and return 
to school with any amendments by the end of next 
week. Please check that your address, phone num-
bers (mobile and land-line) are up to date. We use 
these numbers to contact you if your child is unwell 
or has had an accident. When we cannot get hold of 
parents, it is very upsetting for the child. 
 
Please make sure that we have 2 contact numbers, 
especially if you only have mobile numbers. Phones 
can be out of service, out of charge or turned off. If 
we only have 1 number then you are out of contact. 
 
The first class to return all of their completed forms 
will win a HUGE tub of chocolates! Also, from that 
class……..one parent will be selected at random to 
win a bottle of wine. All you have to do is check, 
amend and return the form! 

Mr A Smith, Headteacher 

Home/School communication 
 
We always welcome parents in school and strive to 
great communication between home and school. 
Teachers are always available to meet with parents 
after school, but if you think that you need more 
than a few minutes, then it would be a good idea to 
make an appointment.  
 
Children in all classes except Wrens line up on the 
playground in the morning and teachers are around 
then for quick messages but they are very busy 
getting ready for the day ahead. To help us get all of 
the children into school quickly, please stay back 
from the lines when the bell rings. Thank you. 
 
Mrs Nicholson is Key Stage Leader for Wrens, 
Magpies and Swallows. Miss Bramley is Key Stage 
leader for Robins, Skylarks, Herons and Kestrels. 
 
Please address any queries to your child’s class 
teacher at the first instance. If you have any further 
queries, please contact either Mrs Nicholson or Miss 
Bramley.  

Attendance 

 
Please remember that school starts at 8.50am 
prompt. Arrivals after that are marked as late. 
Arrivals from 9.05am onwards are marked as 
“Unauthorised Absence”. Changes to attendance 
rules by the government mean that term time non-
medical absence will now almost always be unau-
thorised unless there are exceptional circumstances. 
 
Please remember to phone us if your child is unwell 
and absent from school. You should also send in a 
written note when they return , detailing why they 
were absent. If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea, 
they need to have 48 hours clear before returning to 
school. 



School uniform 
 
All children are required to wear our school uniform.  
We ask that all pupils wear full school uniform, as 
wearing smart uniform helps the children take pride 
in their school, and in doing so, take pride in their 
own work, learning and behaviour. Please make sure 
that any uniform you buy fits with our uniform list. 
 
All children must have a school sweatshirt or  
cardigan. Sweatshirts and cardigans, as well as other 
items of school uniform can be ordered from our 
supplier, www.schooluniformsplus.co.uk and are 
delivered direct to your home. 
 
Please note that a plain navy jumper/cardigan 
without the school badge is not acceptable. The 
only jumpers/cardigans permitted are school ones. 
 
Boys 
Grey or black trousers (or shorts in Summer term) 
White or light blue shirts/polo shirts (with a collar) 
Black, grey or blue socks 
 
Girls 
Grey or black skirts or trousers 
White or light blue shirts/polo shirts (with a collar) 
Black, grey, blue or white socks or tights 
Blue check or blue stripe summer dresses 
 
Footwear must be plain black shoes or trainers. 
They must be plain black with no other coloured 
markings; flat or nearly flat and suitable for your 
child to run about in the playground. Laces should be 
black to match the shoes. 
 
PE Kit 
Black shorts and white T-shirt. 
A change of plimsolls or trainers for outdoor work. 
Trainers should have adequate tread to ensure a 
good grip. 
Plain tracksuit to go over the PE kit during cold 
weather. 
 
Hair & Jewellery 
Hair must be tied up in PE. Children must not have 
extreme hairstyles such as mohicans or hair with 
shaved sections.  
 
The only jewellery permitted at school is one small 
stud earring in each ear. No other jewellery is  
allowed. 

End of the school day 
 

Please ensure that your child is collected at the 
correct time at the end of the day (3.15pm). Whilst, 
we all appreciate that there will be an occasional  
emergency that makes you late, this should be very 
rare. At this time we do not offer after school child-
care but if enough parents are interested in this, it is 
something we will look into. 

School meals and ParentMail 
 

Important!!!! - We have a child starting this week 
with a severe peanut allergy. Please do not send in 
any nut based products in packed lunches. 
 
Please also remember to make sure that you are  
registered on ParentMail and your details are up to 
date, particularly is you want your child to have 
school meals. We have no way of changing your 
personal details on ParentMail so if you change your 
mobile number please update your account, or will 
not receive notifications. 

Clubs 
 

We have been very fortunate to receive funding that 
will allow us to run some of our clubs free of charge 
for the coming year. We will run three lunchtime and 
three after school sports clubs free of charge. Other 
clubs will still be charged as there are ongoing costs, 
staff, ingredients etc. 
 
Clubs will begin on Monday 16th Sept. Information 
will be sent home early next week and we will be 
taking names and payment after school on Wednes-
day 11th September. This year, we will be booking 
clubs for a term at a time as the half termly rotation 
meant that some clubs only ran for 4 weeks.  
 
The cost of clubs will vary between 50p and £1 per 
session which is incredibly good value for an hours 
childcare! 
 
We had a number of occasions last year when  
parents were regularly late collecting their children 
after a club. This causes disruption for staff and 
makes them late leaving school to get to their own 
families. For this reason, we reserve the right to  
remove children from clubs if they are collected late 
on more than 2 occasions. 


